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4. Environmental Protection Agency, Victoria 

 

Dear  

 

Thank you for contacting EPA regarding the Mansfield Open Space Strategy. 

 

Referring to Section 2 of Ministerial Direction 19, it is unclear to us whether this matter triggers the 
need for early advice from EPA.   

 

Should Council be seeking comments on specific matters, we would ask Council  to confirm whether the 
strategy will:  

- Allow the use or development of potentially contaminated land, and/or trigger the requirements of Ministerial 
Direction No. 1  

- Allow the use or development of land that could result in water, noise, air or land pollution impacts on the 
environment, amenity or human health  

- Allow the use or development of land within a buffer or separation distance for industry, including as set out in the 
Recommended Separation Distances for Industrial Residual Air Emissions – Guideline – EPA Publication 1518  

- Allow the use or development of land within a buffer or separation distance for an industry engaged in materials 
recycling, refuse disposal, transfer station (waste and resource recovery facility).  

 

We take this opportunity to remind Council of the need to review, and if necessary, satisfy the 
requirements of Ministerial Direction 1 - Potentially Contaminated Land particularly where land is 
rezoned for sensitive use which includes use as a children’s playground.  

 

Until we receive a further specific request for advice from Council which references the scope of MD19, 
we have no further comments to make at this stage.  

 

Kind regards 
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Community Groups 

1. Friends of the Great Victorian Rail Trail  

 

Morning , 

 

With the release of the draft Open Space Strategy to identify areas for possible future parks, 
pedestrian and bike paths, we provide the attached submission for potential development of the 
rail reserve (GVRT) at Withers Lane. 

 

The area in question lends itself to development of a grade separation under Withers Lane, 
returning the rail trail to its original alignment. This would address a number of existing concerns 
and safety issues plus enable the area to be landscaped and revegetated in sympathy with its 
surroundings, complimenting the Station Precinct redevelopment project.  

 

The pathway thru the Mullum Wetlands was constructed in the early 2000’s as a walking path 
using the remnant railway infrastructure. When the rail trail from Withers Lane opened in 2012, 
this pathway became an integral part of the overall trail, but without any change to the 
infrastructure. There has been a considerable change of use of this pathway over time – in 
2021, the average monthly count was 5,330 with highest monthly count being 7,456. 

 

We appreciate the opportunity to engage with Council on this very important strategy. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Friends of the GVRT 
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2. Mansfield Croquet Club  

 

I received your email regarding Mansfield Open Space feedback. 

 

I am the President of the Mansfield Croquet Club, and we play croquet every Monday and 
Wednesday morning on the Lord’s Ground. 

The ground is shared with Little Athletics, Cricket, and the Football players. 

 

During Summer, the ground is kept in pristine condition by the Shire, and it makes for a 
wonderful playing surface. We are very thankful to the Shire for that. 

However, in Autumn and Winter the ground is also used by the Footballers, and it is not mowed, 
and the grass makes it very difficult to play Croquet. 

 

It would be wonderful if the Footballers had another place to play .  

 

I hope this will be given some consideration. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mansfield Croquet Club 
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Private Submissions 

1.   

 

Your ref E7605 

 

Dear  

 

Re Your letter dated 14 April 2022,  

 

I am very surprised to learn the above letter does not mention what is proposed or intended with regard 
to our land at 102A Malcolm Street Mansfield, and the time line that has been allowed for responses. 
The way the document is presented it appears like a generic mail with no mention of the specifics or the 
serious nature of this proposal or the impact on our land. 

Given the way it is presented, I didn’t pay much attention or concern but, I am astounded to learn what is 
proposed and the detrimental impact this proposal will have to the value of our land. 

It was only on the off chance my wife decided to scan qr code, that we learnt what is going on here. 

We need all the information and a reasonable amount of time to properly consider all the ramifications of 
this proposal in order to make an informed decision.  

It looks to me like your proposal requires the use of private land and is impacting on private land. 

Also, I think it would be important to be transparent regarding this matter, with other stake holders next 
door that are impacted, and also our neighbours to the rear of us. 

On face value, unfortunately we have nothing in the way of information or documentation it appears this 
proposal will severely impact our property and accordingly we will suffer substantial losses, however we 
are happy to engage with you to get a clear picture and understanding before we make a final decision. 

Look forward to meeting with you at a time of mutual convenience to discuss the above. 

Could you please email me a receipt for this mail. 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Ref E7605 

 

Dear  
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Re OBJECTION TO THE ABOVE PROPOSAL 

 

Further to my emails of the 5th and 11th May and our meeting regarding this matter at Council Chambers 
on the 30th May. 

 

Please be advised we object to the abovementioned proposal. Please find below some of our reasons. 

 

• Council were unable to advise how much land we would lose, where the proposed pathway 
would be located on our property, the width of the pathway, how the pathway could be approved 
given the restrictions from the authority in doing anything near the drain, how our property would 
be fenced from the public space and if council would pay the cost of the fencing. 

• We have grave concerns regarding our safety, security and privacy under the proposal. Anyone 
could wander on to our land, gardens and external living areas unchecked. 

• We would suffer the loss of our right to quiet enjoyment. 

• We could suffer a substantial loss of a large parcel of land to council without recompense. 

• We have been advised by our neighbours to the rear of our property they have no intention of 
developing their land or agreeing to this proposal and accordingly this proposed pathway would 
be a pathway to nowhere. 

• The noise created by the public access and the loss of our privacy in our backyard given the 
proposed path. 

• We would suffer a substantial loss to the value of our private property due to unchecked public 
access. Or the possibility of the pathway, even if the pathway never happens. 

• We own (on title) a parcel of land on the opposite side of the drainage line and we would not be 
able to access that land under this proposal. 

• Most importantly we bought this property in August 2021, in good faith after visiting Council and 
doing our due diligence to find out about any proposal or overlays relating to this site. We were 
advised there were none, so went ahead with the purchase.  

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

102A Malcolm St Mansfield Vic 

.  
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2.   

 

Hello   

We wish to formally object to the proposed open space strategy in relation to our property at 99 
Highett Street.  

Our objection is based on the unsuitability of watercourses for walking and cycling paths. In 
addition, it appears from the simplistic plan that a proposed pathway would go down our 
driveway. Sharing this access with the general public is not appropriate, safe nor desirable.  

Thanks for your attention. 

Sincerely 
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3.  

Attention, Oscar Yencken:  

I have a property at Griffin avenue which neighbours the Mansfield cemetery. 

It has come to my attention that the council has decided to extend the walking/cycling track from 
High St Mansfield to Monkeygully Rd.  

I have viewed the proposed map and have noticed that it just happens to cross thru my property 
line. 

As a rate payer of the Mansfield Shire and a permanent resident, I do not agree to this 
happening. 

I have not had any official notification of this. 

Please advise me of when the council was thinking of doing so. 

I am absolutely against my property being used for this purpose. 

Yours sincerely 
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4.  

 

Hi  

 

Thankyou for your time today and your explanation of the proposed Open Space plans.  While 
Jen and I are great supporters of the Open Space idea we would like to raise an objection to the 
part of the plan that specifically relates to our property at 95 Monkey Gully Rd, Mansfield.  Our 
objection relates to the fact that our property (and our neighbours at 79 Monkey Gully Rd) 
appear to have been singled out as the only option for consideration in Monkey Gully Rd 
between High St and the corner of Highton Lane. 

While we recognised that this is only a proposal and is for future planning considerations; 
without our objection we believe it could easily be passed into law without any further 
consideration.  Given that this is a plan for the period 2021 to 2040, we believe there are other 
options available now and with possible changes to the town boundary, further options in the 
future.  We have no intentions to subdivide our land now or in the future, however if the current 
plan was accepted there is a very good chance that it would drastically reduce the value of our 
land and/or place severe restrictions on what we are able to do with our land. 

We believe the attached area shown in Yellow, gives greater options for Open Space in this part 
of Monkey Gully Rd into the future. 

 

Regards  

 

 

 

 

Ref E 7605 

Attn:   

Manager of Planning and Environment 

 

 

Dear  

 

Jennifer received your letter (to the Homeowner) regarding the Mansfield Open Space Strategy 
last week (we are co-owners of 95 Monkey Gully Rd, Mansfield, so I do not know why I did not 
receive a notification as well?). 

Upon reading the documentation we were certainly alarmed when we saw on the Draft Open 
Space Contribution Plan (May 2021, 3cb0e74), Page 8, that our home is marked as “Proposed 
future open space”.  On the Victorian Government “Planning Property Report” our land is clearly 
marked as General Residential with no encumbrances or easements. 
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5.   

 

Hello , 

Appreciate if the below email content is not included on public display.  

I write as an interested community member and user at the Mansfield Racecourse site.  With 
regards to the current Draft Open Space Strategy Plan out for engagement, I refer to the 
Mansfield Racecourse site identified within the plan as being a potential future sporting ovals 
space. 

My recommendation would be to amend the terminology being documented at the Mansfield 
Racecourse site, with a change to a multi-use open space event facility & sporting precinct.  

My concern is in documenting the site, as being strictly sporting ovals.  This may create weight 
for a user group to limit the communities’ potential uses of the site in future and use the 
Mansfield Shire Council Open Space Strategy Plan as the support for limiting the sites 
usage.  Presently the site is used to operate the Covid testing centre, dog training, picnic race 
meetings and racehorse training facility.   

Hopefully, the Mansfield Shire Council Open Space Strategy Plan will see the sites potential 
developed for more uses and users in the future. 

My other suggestion to the proposed plan relating to the Mansfield Racecourse site is to amend 
the proposed pathway network (walking, bike paths etc) and have these paths constructed 
around the boundaries of the site and not within the site.  So, the site can continue to operate as 
a secured site for both current and future events securely.  Keeping the paths outside the 
existing boundaries will eliminate the need to go through a process of closing public pathways 
and causing community disruption and inconvenience on a regular basis resulting in likely 
backlash to the Mansfield Shire Council and user groups holding an event at the site.   

Should you have any queries regarding the abovementioned matters, please do not hesitate to 
me. 

 

  

   

 




